
CITIZEN POLICE ADVISORY BOARD 
ANNUAL MEETING 

Oct 30, 2024 @ 4:00 pm 
555 S 10th Street, Room 303 

Lincoln, NE  68508 
 
Members Present:  Brittney Hodges-Bolkovac (Chair) 

Eric Hoke (Vice Chair)  
Roshan Pajnigar  
Patrick Finnegan  
Scott Hatfield 

   Shirley Mora James 
 
Members Absent:  *Micheal Q. Thompson (attended via Zoom)  
   Carrie Herrera   
   Cameya Ramirez-Rousseau 
 
Also Present:   Chief Michon Morrow  

Sgt Michelle Jochum 
Sgt Alex Stover 
Sgt Jonathan Sears 
Yohance Christie   
Cheri Howard  
 

Hodges-Bolkovac called the meeting to order at 4:03 pm and acknowledged the meeting falls within 
the governance of the Open Meetings Act.  
 
Sgt. Michelle Jochum has been promoted to Lieutenant and will be departing her current role.  We 
are incredibly grateful to have had the opportunity to collaborate with Lt. Jochum and wish her 
congratulations on her new role.  Sgt. Stover and Sgt. Sears were in attendance as they are under 
consideration as her replacement.    
   
Minutes from the July 31, 2024, meeting were reviewed. Moved and seconded to approve as 
presented. Motion carried unanimously.  
 
There were no comments from the public. 
  
OLD BUSINESS   
 
Update on CPAB Members Training – Brittney distributed a Role/Purpose, and Ethics of being a 
CPAB member document for her portion of future training protocol (attached) at April meeting.  She 
requested for all other CPAB members to review the document and provide two pieces of feedback. 
LPD is welcome to add commentary as well.    
 
NEW BUSINESS  
 
Shirley Mora James and Michael Thompson agreed to serve, and have been confirmed, for another 
three-year term as CPAB Board Members.  Thank you so much for your service to our community!  
 



3rd Quarter Incident Summaries and Case Review 
 
Sgt Jochum reported on LPD’s 3rd Quarter (Jul 1 - Sept 30, 2024) IA Case Review, Statistical 
Summary, Employee Incident Report Summary, and Employee Use of Control Summary. 
 
These reports will be posted on the CPAB Meetings City of Lincoln website.  
 
Shirley mentioned a couple of items that have been brought to her attention by citizens, including an 
ESL seemingly homeless woman on West O St and an “out of service” sign on an in-motion cruiser.  
For the latter, it was explained this can be when a police car that is, for example, traveling to the 
garage, for maintenance.  Cheri was able to work with Street Outreach and feels confident the female 
party described was contacted and is now safe at the City Mission.   
 
The next CPAB Meeting will be Wednesday, January 29th, 2025 @ 4:00 pm in the City County 
Building, 555 S 10th St., Room 303 
 
Meeting Adjourned at 5:05 pm  
 


